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RULES TO CAMP BY…..

Dear STAFF,
Thank you for taking interest in Summer at Levavi! We look forward to having a 
summer full of excitement and ruach!
Please read carefully the following information and rules as it is important we have a 
mutual understanding.
Summer at Levavi is committed to providing our campers with a fun filled and 
exciting summer while not compromising on Chinuch Habanos in every area. Being 
that our staff members are role models to our campers and are with the campers at 
all times, it is absolutely necessary for the staff to follow our rules and be on top of 
the camper’s compliance as well.
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at any time.
We look forward to sharing a wonderful summer together at Summer at Levavi 2024!



It is the obvious that shirts must 
cover appropriately elbows and 
collar bones at all times.
Please make sure shirts are not 
too tight and are long enough so 
no skin is shown while playing 
sports.
Any form of large writing on the 
shirt, will not be permitted.

RULES TO CAMP BY…..
SHIRTS

SOCKS

Girls are expected to wear knee 
socks at all times other than in 
the designated areas for water 
activities.
Socks should be long enough that 
no skin is shown between the sock 
and skirt. Girls will not be allowed 
to wear leggings even with long 
socks other than during dance or 
any exercise activities.

SHOES

SKIRTS

All skirts/dresses must cover the 
knees at ALL times.

Sneakers are the ideal choice of 
footwear for any camp activities.
Other shoes such as loafers are ok 
but they do not support or protect 
the foot like a sneaker.
For safety purposes, Natives, 
Floafers or any other footwear 
that does not provide sufficient 
support to the entire foot will not 
be permitted to be worn to any 
regular active camp activities.



We understand that 
some girls may prefer 
sleeping in pants and 
short sleeve shirts rather 
than a nightgown.
Girls that choose to 
do so, may ONLY take 
off their skirts and 
appropriate tops near 
their bed.

No walking around 
the bunkhouse  and 
surely no leaving the 
bunkhouse without 
appropriate attire.

PJ’S GADGETS ‘N  STUFF

As yidden, we are all aware of the dangers 
and high risks of exposing children to 
sensitive contents and technology in 
general. Out of concern for our campers’ 
and staff wellbeing, belongings and general 
function of every bunk, the camp has 
adopted a policy of NO CELL PHONES OR 
ELECTRONIC GADGETS WITH PICTURE, 
VIDEO, AND WIFI CAPABILITY in camp. 
These include ALL SMART PHONES, 
PSP’S, IPODS, MP3S, GAMEBOYS, SMART 
WATCHES ETC. No exceptions. All staff 
members, INCLUDING girls returning from 
seminary will be allowed to bring flip phones 
to camp. The phones will be collected on 
the first day of camp. All staff members will 
be allowed to use their phones on Friday for 
an hour during Hachana Le’Shabbos. Details 
to follow.
In addition, basic digital cameras with no 
WiFi capability are allowed (such as Canon) 
with no previous pictures or videos on it.
As a camp we love and appreciate the value 
of clean Jewish music. Therefore, we will be 
providing each bunk speakers and access 
to fine music that we find is suitable for the 
ruach of camp.
If a staff member is found not in compliance 
of any of the above, camp reserves its right 
to enforce consequences.

As a whole, we expect our 
staff members to dress, act 
and speak like respectable 
and refined Bnos Yisroel at all 
times. Remember, you are role 
models for our campers and 
with that comes the achrayus 
of setting a personal example 
for the young girls. We 
appreciate your cooperation 

in this matter.

WE LOOK FORWARD TO 
MEETING YOU!


